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       Woodbine Words

             Woodbine Road Preschool Newsletter

        4 Woodbine Road Cranbourne Nth – 5996 9167

                                                January 2018
From the Director …
Welcome to preschool. We are very pleased to be back and we are enjoying getting to know your children. Our newsletters contain information about your child’s program, upcoming events, committee information and general information about the Pre-School. Please take time to read them and note down any important dates. This newsletter also aims to introduce you to our staff and to our programming and documenting processes.
Woodbine Road Preschool’s Website:

You will find information about our preschool including policies, program and upcoming events on our website. This is yet another way you can ensure that you know what is happening at our Preschool: www.woodbineroadpreschool.com.au 
Woodbine Words

Starting in Term 2, Woodbine Road Preschool is moving more of our correspondance to email. We ask that our families please ensure we have a current email address to email our newsletters and any notices to help reduce our carbon foot print. 

Newsletters can also be found on our website.

New Staff
Sadly we said goodbye to Megan who left us at the end of last year. We wish Megan all the best.
This year we have three new staff members joining us. We would like to welcome Katherine who is our new Director, please come and see her if you have any concerns or questions. We also welcome both Heather and Nancy. Heather will be assisting in all of our groups, and Nancy will be working with Orange Group. We are also welcoming back Judith who will be teaching in our Red Group.
Staff

This year your children’s teachers will be:
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¢ During every session children require assistance. You can help by writing names on artwork, getting children
started at experiences, helping children to make choices, encouraging children to enter play, helping children
to complete tasks and getting involved in their play and helping to develop ideas.

Assist the Team

J
* We can't be everywhere at once! We value your assistance so that we can preform our primary function - to
teach! You can assist our team by supervising an activity where children need help, by assisting to clean up
after experiences and after snack time and by helping to distribute notices to parents etc. )

¢ Preschool duty is a time to relax and have fun with your child and their Preschool Group. Don't we all wish we |
could be back to Preschool - join in the activities, play and cherish a very important year of your child's

educational journey. )

Watchyour child
learn and grow

¢ Preschool is such a unique year where you and your family are welcome at all times. Whilst on duty you have h
the wonderful opportunity to sit back and watch you child interact, develop new skills, make friends, become
independent and grow throughout the terms.

Gain and give
feedback

* When you are on Preschool duty it is an important time to share information with your child's teacher. You
will gain feedback on your child's progress, you can take the opportunity to review their work and you can
discuss any concerns you may have. Teachers also like to get feedback and suggestions from you!




4 Year Old Kindergarten 

Orange Group: Karen and Nancy
Red Group: Judith and Fiona
Blue Group: Kim and Many

Purple Group: Jackie and Jennie

Yellow Group: Kim and Kate

Our Relief staff


Jennie, Heather and Jay will also be assisting in our groups if needed.
Cindy will be working this year with Yellow Group and Red Group. Cindy joins us from Yooralla Kindergarten Inclusion Support Services. 
Flexibuzz
Please see information in your enrolement pack about the app Flexibuzz. This app will help you know what is happening at Woodbine. If you have any questions or technical difficulties, feel free to come and chat to us in the office. Teachers are all starting to communicate with families, special event reminders are being posted and the more families that sign up to this important app, the more successful this new form of communication will be.
Enrolment Information:

There are many forms to complete at the commencement of Pre-School. Once teachers have collated forms they may identify some missing or incomplete information. A note will be placed in your child’s pocket, please complete the necessary information as soon as possible. 
At the start of the session:

Please remember to place a nametag on your child whilst we all get to know each other. Please sign your child in and settle them into the room. When you are ready feel free to say goodbye and leave with a smile! Please make sure that you know what time the session ends and be punctual at pick up time. 
At the end of sessions:

We thank-you for your patience at the end of the session. We are busy teaching children to wait for their names to be called and matching parents and children together. It would assist if you could enter the room slowly to allow staff a little extra time in the first few weeks until we are very familiar with you all. Please remember that people who we do not recognise will be asked to show photo identification (this can include parents/carers we have not met). 
Transition Process:

In the first two weeks of preschool we have shorter sessions as we introduce children to our preschool. Please be aware of these important session times as we settle the group. If you need another copy of the times please ask. 
Drinks at Preschool:

A reminder to parents that each child requires a clearly named drink bottle in their bag/locker for each session. Please be aware that water is the only appropriate drink for busy kinder children. 
Entering and Exiting Preschool Safely:

Please take extra care when entering and exiting preschool. A reminder that it is a parent’s responsibility to supervise children at this time and we recommend you hold hands. Also we would like to remind you to take extreme care when reversing in the car park. The safety of all children who attend this preschool is of extreme importance to all of us.
Car Parking

We are very aware that the car parks and the street are busy at session times. Please remain only in the parking bays and if you are parking across the road, please be safe as you head toward Pre-School. The yellow car parks in carpark one are reserved for Maternal and Child Health staff only. In carpark two the disabled carpark is available only for cars with a displayed disabled sicker.
Snacks and Lunch:

Snack and Lunch time is an important part of our program and we look forward to starting the snack and Lunch routine when we are coming as a whole group. Please include a healthy snack and lunch with several choices and remember that if you are packing yogurts, meat, cheeses etc that it is a good idea to use a small ice brick so that the snack remains safe. Products that contain nuts are not appropriate, especially peanut butter or nutella. Also note that chocolate, lollies and chips will not be allowed. 
Notes to parents

· Please remember that children need a hat for outdoor play, this needs to be a broad brimmed hat at preschool. Sunscreen needs to be applied to them at home before a session (please also apply insect repellant if your child has a sensitivity to bites). Please ensure that shoes are secure to the foot (no thongs or slides) and have a good grip for climbing. 
· Please remember to have your mobile phones turned on during preschool sessions so that you can be contacted if the need arises.
· Please remember that a child who is unwell needs to remain at home until they recover. This enables the ill child to receive the attention that they require and stops the spread of infection. Please refer to our illness policy for further information. 
· There is a public toilet located in the foyer to room 2. The toilet in the foyer to room 1 is a staff only toilet. 
· A reminder about photos taken within the Preschool. Parents/guardians may take group photographs/videos of their own child/children at special service events such as birthdays, excursions and other activities. Parents must ensure that where the photographs/videos include other children at the service they are sensitive to and respectful of the privacy of those children and families in using and disposing of the photographs/videos. No photographs/videos of other children at the service are to be placed on social media without the parent/guardians express permission.

Thank-you to all families who spent time with us in the interview process. We look forward to a wonderful year together. Please come and chat to us at any time. We also look forward to your participation with our duty roster - Teaching Staff. 

Preschool Enrolments:
Please be aware that our Preschool has large enrolment lists for the coming years. Please ensure that you have enrolled your children for Four Year old Preschool to avoid any disappointment. Please see the office if you require further information.

A note from the office staff:
The office is open on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. Office times will vary slightly from day to day, and are displayed on the office windows.

Mondays 8.30am till 5pm
Tuesdays 9am till 2pm
Wednesdays 9am till 3pm

Thursdays 8:30pm till 1.30pm

Fridays 10am till 3pm

Payments, purchase of uniforms and all general enquires can be made during these hours. Please note eftpos is available. 
*
FEE PAYMENT DATES

4yo fees -

$400 per term (inclusive of incursions/excursions)

Please record the following dates in your diary regarding due dates for term fees:



.
Term 2 fees due no later than 24/02/2016 
.
Term 3 fees due no later than 25/05/2016 
.
Term 4 fees due no later than 17/08/2016 

You will receive an invoice as a reminder approximately 14 days prior to the

due date.   It is very important that if you are unable to pay fees by the due date that you make an effort to discuss alternative options with staff prior to the due date to avoid incurring a late fee.   Payment Plans are available by request.


Payment methods accepted:


EFTPOS, CASH, CHEQUES, MONEY ORDERS & 

DIRECT DEPOSIT TO

BSB: 033686   Westpac Bank

A/C: 137896

PLEASE STATE CHILD'S NAME ON TRANSACTION


As stated in the Fee Policy all fees need to be paid direct to the office window in the foyer. Teaching staff do not collect fee payments.
*
HEALTHCARE CARD HOLDERS

If you hold a current Healthcare/Pension Card there is one fee of $100 for the year. (Four Year Old Preschool Only). You must produce a copy of your healthcare card when term fees are due to continue receiving the government subsidy.  Otherwise full fees ($400) will be payable.

At any time during the year if your circumstances change please see me if you feel you may be eligible for the government fee subsidy.

The Preschool Program:
At Woodbine Road Preschool, our three-year-old and four-year-old programs are based on achieving a range of learning outcomes, as defined by the Victorian Early Years Learning Framework. Our play-based curriculum is designed to achieve the following learning outcomes:
· Children have a strong sense of identity (Identity) 

· Children are connected with and contribute to their world (Community) 

· Children have a strong sense of wellbeing (Wellbeing) 

· Children are confident and involved learners (Learning) 

· Children are effective communicators (Communication) 

Working collaboratively with families, a program is planned and delivered based on teachers’ effective observations of each child. The program responds to the children’s interests, learning styles and prior learning achievements.
The basis of Woodbine Road Preschool’s vision for children’s learning is acknowledgment that children’s lives are characterised by ‘belonging, being and becoming’.

‘From before birth children are connected to family, community, culture and place. Their earliest development and learning takes place through these relationships, particularly within families, who are children’s first and most influential educators. As children participate in everyday life, they develop interests and construct their own identities and understandings of the world.’

Belonging - Experiencing belonging – knowing where and with whom you belong – is integral to human existence. Children belong first to a family, a cultural group, a neighbourhood and a wider community. Belonging acknowledges children’s interdependence with others and the basis of relationships in defining identities. In early childhood, and throughout life, relationships are crucial to a sense of belonging. Belonging is central to being and becoming in that it shapes who children are and who they can become.

Being - Childhood is a time to be, to seek and make meaning of the world. Being recognises the significance of the here and now in children’s lives. It is about the present and them knowing themselves, building and maintaining relationships with others, engaging with life’s joys and complexities, and meeting challenges in everyday life. The early childhood years are not solely preparation for the future but also about the present.

Becoming - Children’s identities, knowledge, understandings, capacities, skills and relationships change during childhood. They are shaped by many different events and circumstances. Becoming reflects this process of rapid and significant change that occurs in the early years as young children learn and grow. It emphasizes learning to participate fully and actively in society.

Please note: Content of this document has been generated with the help of the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development and the Department of Education, Employment and Workplace Relations.
Learning and Teaching Journals:

As part of both our emergent and pre-planned curriculum at Woodbine Road Preschool all educators will complete and display a reflective journal for each group. By engaging in reflective practice, educators are more likely to see evidence of an increase in knowledge and skill development, be more open to different ways to think about and understand things, and be more flexible and adaptable in their approaches. When everyone is involved in the process of reflection, it is more likely to result in an exchange of ideas, shared decision-making and positive partnerships. It also means educators are more likely to learn, develop and strengthen their capacity as a team. This in turn leads to better outcomes for children, families and community. Principle 5 in the Early Years Framework discusses learning and reflective practices. Each teacher will also complete teaching journals reflecting on practice, future planning, the Early Years Learning Framework outcomes and interests of individual and the group.
National Quality Framework

The New Framework aims to raise quality and drive continuous improvement and consistency in education and care services through a national quality rating and assessment process

In the past all early childhood services have been able to choose from a range of methods to ascertain the quality of the service and act on this accordingly.

The National Quality Framework changes will take effect on 1 February 2018 with key requirements being phased in overtime. 

The National Quality Standard sets a new national benchmark for the quality of education and care services. The National Quality Standard is divided into seven Quality Areas:
1. Educational program and practice 

2. Children’s health and safety 

3. Physical environment 

4. Staffing arrangements

5. Relationships with children

6. Collaborative partnerships with families and communities 

7. Leadership and service management.

The National Quality Standard aims to promote, the safety, health and wellbeing of children, a focus on achieving outcomes for children through high-quality educational programs and families’ understanding of what distinguishes a quality service.
How can I help on duty:

At all times we value your participation in our Preschool. Your feedback and participation are always appreciated.
On behalf of all staff we look forward to getting to know you and working with you and your family in 2018.
3 Year Old Kindergarten





Joey’s: Jay and Heather�Possums: Jay and Heather.








